

MINUTES OF THE CHESWICK GREEN RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Friday 4th September 2017

Attendees: George, Greg, Phil, Barbara, Ian, Helen, Lisa, Becky, Deb

Apologies: Debbie, Bob

- **Minutes from July meeting:** Approved for publication.
- **People:** Wilf a previous band member from Party in the Park, his wife isn't well so donation from Residents Association.
- **Pennies:** Subs still arriving.
- **Planning.**
It has been noticed that cables are on show in some gardens in Saxonwood Drive which needs to be investigated but owner is in Ireland so ongoing.

Wedges Junction has been a concern so George to let Illshaw Heath know that if we can help in anyway then we will. Discussed a donation to make the junction safer. Local MP has written to the Highways Agency about concerns.

Discussed having reports on Residents Roofs due to the Village Hall Roof being replaced. Ian to discuss with Geoff Storer to attend next meeting to advise.

- **Parish Council.**
Greg to communicate with PC regarding
 - Residents objection to the 2017/18 budget increase and the need for it to be returned to the 2016/17 level.
 - Spend on unnecessary Village Hall updates.
 - Plans following cessation of funding to collect litter and tidy up the area in front of shopsGeorge had advised that goal posts need to be moved around
- **Village Hall:** It is believed that Martin and Mark have joined the Village Hall Management Committee, who have an inaugural meeting planned for Monday 18th
- **Party in the Park:** Members to attend a meal to celebrate another successful Party in the Park and recognise the efforts made to make it happen
- **Community Events**
Christmas Panto – 16th December.
Children's Christmas Party – 17th December, Becky to sort disco. George to discuss with the Saxon. Tickets to discuss at next meeting.
- **Website & Community Communication:**
Discussed upgrade. Rewrite of Subs envelopes required for 2018.

- **Police:** No concerns or comments
- **Pub:** No concerns
- **Shops and Public Spaces:** Area around shops needs tidying up, discussed litter picking 1st October at 10:00. Ian to promote on website, Becky to discuss with Brownies and Boys Brigade.
- **Any Other Business** - None

Meeting Finished 9:35pm
Next meeting Friday 6th October 2017

